
  

  

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
 
As we come to the end of what has been 
an incredibly successful year for Longfield 
Academy, I am filled with pride to lead 
such a fantastic community. Our Ofsted 
report completely supported our ethos of 
inclusion and achievement. As we now 
wait to see the final outcomes of the 
public exams, it is a good chance to reflect 
on the hard work that has been put in by 
students and staff. The commitment and 
resilience of many of our students has 
been truly amazing. 

This newsletter is full of some great 
articles about events that have happened 
this term, but also includes some key 
guidance around uniform. Please take the 
time to read it carefully. Similarly, it is 
important for me to remind parents to be 
considerate of our local community. Our 
neighbours in the private Chase housing 
development are increasingly frustrated 
by the amount of inconsiderate parking 
that has built up. If car collection is the 
only option for travel, please ensure that 
you are arranging a pick up venue further 
afield from the Academy to avoid 
unnecessary traffic blockage. 

 

 

So, as we head into the 
summer break, it leaves me 
only to say that I hope the 
students and staff have an 
excellent, restful and safe 
summer. I look forward to 
welcoming the students 
back in September. 

 

aǊǎ ! hΩ5ƻƴƴŜƭƭ 

 

 

 

An Academy is only as good as the staff 
that are part of it. I am always in awe of 
the work that is undertaken within, but 
also above and beyond the classroom - 
the trips, the quiet conversations, the 
productions, and most importantly the 
care and attention that the staff have for 
the students. Consequently I have been so 
pleased with the success of our Staff 
Recognition awards, where over 100 
parents have nominated staff for their 
excellent work. It is a small gesture, but 
one that is very much appreciated. If you 
would like to nominate a teacher, please 
see our website for details.   

Thursday 12th July saw the second annual 
LAT Awards take place. It was a great 
event to celebrate the achievements of 
some of our very best staff and governors 
across the Trust. Nominees were put 
forward by their colleagues and winners 
were decided by an independent panel of 
judges. Overall Longfield had 6 
nominations - Mrs Monks, Miss Chester, 
Mr Speake, Mrs Higson, Mr Chambers and 
Mrs Mulholland. I am immensely proud 
that both Mr Chambers and Mrs Monks 
were recognised with special awards. 

 

 



 

  

Goodbyeé 
 
It really is the end of an era. After 42 years of tireless service, Lee Croxton is entering his well-deserved 
retirement. Numerous colleagues and students have benefited from his wit and wisdom over the years. As a 
grateful pupil puts it: ñHe made us learn, but he also made us laugh.ò This sums up the humour, patience and 
support which have characterised Mr Croxtonôs career. Many of us remember the numerous additional 
contributions that he has made to life at Longfield. The Sixth Form Prom, trips to London, staff cricket 
matches, charity events and even a visit to Disneyland are all examples of his willingness to go above and 
beyond.  
 
Last year, Lee was deservingly presented with the LAT Special Contribution Prize at our annual awards 
evening. Such is the longevity of Leeôs career that he often realises that he is teaching the offspring of former 
pupils. There is a rumour that he has even taught a previous studentôs grandchild!  
 
Lee is looking forward to his new adventure with characteristic enthusiasm. He tells us of energetic plans to 
travel to far-flung places. Everyone at Longfield and in the Trust wishes Lee every happiness - he thoroughly 
deserves it.  
 



Uniform Expectations for 2018-2019 

 
At Longfield Academy, we put great importance on standards of uniform as it indicates a level of pride in belonging 
to our community.  Whilst fashions may come and go, there has recently been a considerable fluctuation around 
the interpretation of the expectations, so we have revised, clarified and outlined expectations for our student 
uniform.  We know that many parents take time over the summer holidays to replace uniform, so it is a timely 
reminder and support for you as parents to understand what those expectations actually are, rather than being 
guided by your child. 
 
Please take time to read through and understand the Academyôs revised uniform expectations. It is extremely 
important that your child wears the correct uniform at all times. If any of the following uniform infringements are 
spotted on entry to the Academy, your child will be asked to correct it immediately. If they can, then they will 
proceed to lessons, if not, then your child will be isolated with a member of their College Leadership Team until this 
infringement is corrected. Parents/carers will be notified by your childôs Behaviour Support Mentor. Should the 
infringement continue for a second day, either the Assistant Head of College or Head of College will contact you to 
discuss this issue. On the third day, the Principal will contact you as your child would have then spent three days 
out of normal lessons. We hope you support the Academy in its drive to improve standards of uniform and ensure 
parity amongst our students. 
 
Should a student have a genuine uniform issue, they should bring in a note explaining the nature of the problem 
and specify a date within which the issue will be rectified. We will allow one full week (7 days) before sanctions will 
be applied. 
 

What Longfield Academy considers a uniform infringement from Monday 3rd 
September 2018: 
 

¶ Incorrect footwear - no trainers 
¶ No blazer 
¶ Fake nails or coloured nail varnish 
¶ No tie 
¶ Branded jumpers 
¶ Branded belts 
¶ Jeans style trousers - for guidance no patch pockets on the back 
¶ Hoodies 
¶ Excessive or unnatural looking makeup 
¶ Unnatural hair colour 
¶ Inappropriate skirt length - for guidance the bottom of the skirt should be no more than 5 cm above 

the top of the knee cap 
¶ No jewellery except one pair of stud earrings and a wristwatch - no Apple Watches allowed 
¶ No school equipment including stationary and PE kit 

 

For students in year 7 and year 8, they will be expected to bring a suitable bag, ideally a rucksack to the 
Academy. This will be used to store their equipment but we are also encouraging staff to allow students 
to bring their work home to show their parents/carers. We want them to be proud of their work and view 
this as important. 
 

We will send a letter at the end of July and one again at the end of August so the message is very clear. 
 



 

  
Attendance 

A reminder to any parents or carers  of any children who are absent must notify the Academy before 9am by calling 01474 

700700 and choosing: 

Option 1: Student absenceΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜŀǾŜ ŀ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǎǘŀǘƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ Ŧǳƭƭ ƴŀƳŜΣ ȅŜŀǊ ƎǊƻǳǇΣ ǊŜŀǎƻƴ ŦƻǊ ŀōǎŜƴŎŜΣ nature of 

illness and expected return date. 

 

You can also email: 

attendance@longfieldacademy.org      

or speak to the Attendance Team on 01474 700700 ext 511 or 510 
 

Congratulations to Anderson college for  

winning the highest attendance in June.   
 

  WǳƴŜ 

!ƴŘŜǊǎƻƴ фсΦнт҈ 

DŀƭƛƭŜƻ фпΦсл҈ 

aŀǘƛǎǎŜ фоΦтн҈ 
 

 

 

 

  

Tutor groups with the highest attendance in 

June are: 

¶ S03/RSA ς 99.58% 

¶ A09/ARA ς 100% 

¶ M05/HWE ς 95.42% 

¶ G09/MSM ς 95.74% 

Congratulations to the students below for obtaning 100% attendance for the whole academic year! Well done and keep up 

the perfect attendance.  

Anderson 

Callum Hall-Rogers 
Abbie Lissenden 
Ellie Hawkes 
Emily Robinson 
Sarah Mills 
Lauren Mills 
Luke Rose 
Luke Hards 

Maya Sengupta 

Jimmy Hossack 

Zoe Lee 

Maria Nandra 

Michael White 

Bradley Lee 

Thokozani Zulu 

 

 

 

Matisse 

Louise Caulfield 

Nicholas Greenfield 

Alfie Guselli 

Riley Harman 

Kieran Hawkes 

Adam Hoare 

Freya Keogh 

Jessica Keogh 

Harry Mordue 

Emily Morgan 

Lyla ς Rose Openshaw 

Aiden Riphagen 

Maisie Veness 

Laura Whiteaker 

Thomas Wilkinson 

 

Galileo 

Sean Behr 

Jessica Boxall 

Brandon Button 

Tanaka Chinhoi 

Samuel Dacey 

Shania Durling 

Billy Graham 

Kirsty Granados 

Charlie Green 

Hollie Green 

Isaac Harris 

Lianne Hoang 

Hannah Johnson 

Keira Johnson 

Billy Lee 

Riaz Lokat 

Shannen Maher 

Dalton Newman 

Vibishan Pakeerathan  

Anu Sebastian 

Maddy Spooner 

Emma Walter 

mailto:attendance@longfieldacademy.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

Anderson 100% Attenders 

Renee Balogova 

Matthew Barnes 

Ria Bennett-Lee 

Holly 
Bishop-
Davis 

Samuel Broomfield 

Kieran Carr 

Ella Chapman 

Joseph Chappell 

Cody Collinson 

Amelia Cross 

Elise Davenport 

Toby Desforges 

Adam 
Doherty 
Winch 

Samuel Donegan 

Rose Donovan 

Leo Ellis 

Miykael Ewart 

Lani Fielder-Dyer 

Scarlett Flooks 

Mae Francis 

Charlotte Frazier 

Olivia Furniss 

Aharon Gilham 

Dane Gillingham 

Kieran Greenidge 

Callum Hall-Rogers 

Harrison Hammond 

Nathan Harbour 

Lewis Hards 

Luke Hards 

Ellie Hawkes 

Josh Hendley 

Abi Henney 

Joshua Hill 

Frankie Hills 

Jimmy Hossack 

Cody Hull 

Sasha Humphreys 

Jake Ives 

Morgan King 

Molly Lane 

Abbie Lawrence 

Iona Leadbetter 

Zoe Lee 

Lily Leighton 

 

Abbey Lissenden 

Alfie Lynn 

Georgia Lynn 

Joseph McDermott 

Abby Meager 

Elysia Michel-Sims 

Lauren Mills 

Sarah Mills 

Jaydan Moore 

Eddie Morgan 

Kate Morgan 

Maria Nandra 

Noah Noordally 

Charlie Norris 

Connor O'Connor 

Bobbi Parker 

Billy Petherick 

Mia Poulter 

Annie Purl 

Iwan Quinn 

Tadey Quinn 

Bella Rabjohns 

Jacob Reeve 

George Rhucroft 

Henry Ripley 

Emily Robinson 

Luke Rose 

Adam Sands 

Ava-
Samantha 

Seal 

Maya Sengupta 

Madeleine Simpson 

Bradley Smith 

Samuel Smith 

Amy Still 

Seryna Stribling 

Andrew Titterrell 

Seyon Toyeme 

Daniella Trent 

Samuel Wake 

George Walker 

Conor Weaver 

Max Whatley 

Michael White 

Samuel White 

Leia Williams 

 

Lewy Yearsley 

Damien Jam 

Daniel Plumridge 

Bradley Lee 

Lara Gillingham 

Benjamin Guest 

Thokozani Zulu 

Joshua Farrer 

George Loveridge 

Jack Vasselin 
 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

 

Maddy Spooner 

Angel Stanton 

Isabella Sutton 

Courtney Sweeney 

Zak Temple 

Joseph Thompson 

Abby Walker 

Emma Walter 

Leo Warren 

Akili Watts 

Blaise Watts 

William Whiting 

Riley Woods 

Louis Holmes 

Max Raffa 

Tanaka Chinhoi 

Riaz Lokat 

Phillip Watts 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

Matisse 100% Attenders 

Daniel Adams 

Ryan Aldous 

Lenny Andreou 

Samuel Archibald 

Tommy Bailey 

Austen Baker 

Poppy Baker 

Conor Banks 

Teddy Baughen 

Sean Behr 

Frankie Bentley 

Jessica Boxall 

Ryan Brightwell 

Brandon Button 

Thomas Catchpole 

Harry Chapman 

Maddison Chapman 

Taiya Clarke 

Roan Clucas 

Freya Collinson 

Marshall Collinson 

Gabriel Coquillaud 

Patrick Creasey 

Jasmin Cribb 

Kiara Cribb 

Samuel Dacey 

Matthew Dawe 

Ryan Dennis 

Shania Durling 

Amy Eastman 

Logan Foxon 

Jessica French 

Olivia Funnell 

Freddie Gibson-Priest 

Leo Gilham 

Joshua Gorton 

Billy Graham 

Kirsty Granados 

Charlie Green 

Hollie Green 

Harry Hambrook 

Raphael Hamilton 

Poppy Hanson 

Isaac Harris 

Ashleigh Harrison-Pyrah 

 

Abbie Hemsley 

Jack Hinchey 

Lianne Hoang 

Maisie Iles 

Megan Jenner 

Hannah Johnson 

Keira Johnson 

Kye Johnson 

Jack Jones 

Leah Juby 

Jamie Law 

Aiden Lawrence 

Billy Lee 

Katelyn Levey 

Alexandra Lewis 

Abbie Little 

Alan Loader 

Lewis Lovelock 

Jake Maher 

Shannen Maher 

Max Manwaring 

Amber Monks 

Jessica Moran 

Reggie Naish 

Dalton Newman 

Rachel Newton 

Kye Oakley 

Joseph Ogbomo 

Vibishan Pakeerathan 

Bethany Panton 

Hollie Pendrigh 

Paige Phillips 

Cristina 
Pomar-
Dossantos 

Callum Porter 

Harry Powell 

Anna Ramus 

Kayla Reeves 

Sian Reeves 

Lucas Savill 

Rhys Seare 

Anu Sebastian 

Georgia Sharrad 

Adam Short 

Ronnie Sparrowe 
 

 

  

  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Emily Morgan 

Haydn Norman 

Scarlett Norman 

Lyla-Rose Openshaw 

Thomas Parker 

Jemma Pigg 

Meadow Raybould 

Jay Redding 

Aidan Riphagen 

Ayse Sesli 

Harry Shaw 

Oliver Shaw 

Thomas Shillitoe 

Owen Shooter 

Joshua Sibthorpe 

Molly Smith 

Esmee Stanley 

Alex Stead 

Noah Stuart 

Amelia Taylor 

Evie Thomas 

Katie Tooze 

Isabel Tuffley 

Maisie Veness 

Jessey Wenham 

Laura Whiteaker 

Thomas Wilkinson 

Kieran Hawkes 

Wiktor Stasko 
 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  
 

 

Galileo 100% Attenders 
Patrick Aiby 

Lola 
Ashwell-
Hardie 

Becky Bainbridge 

Thomas Bishop 

Harrison Bonner 

Emma Britchfield 

Ella Buckley 

Kitty Burgess 

Louise Caulfield 

Isobelle Champion 

Freddie Chandler 

Zack Chester 

Faith Cooney 

Alicia Dalmeida 

Beau Davies 

Megan Drayson 

Kelsey Dyer 

McKenzie Dyer 

John Finney 

Jayden Forsyth 

Jack Fry 

Tyler Gilham 

Nicholas Greenfield 

Lauren Gregory 

Alfie Guselli 

Francesco Guselli 

Danielle Hackworth 

Riley Harman 

Louis Henri-Woolley 

Adam Hoare 

Riley James 

Dylan Jones 

Tobey Jones 

Freya Keogh 

Jessica Keogh 

Madison Kitcher 

Cameron Knight 

Aiden Lee 

Courtney Lewis 

Tom Love 

Ryan 
Mackway-
Jones 

Bethany McGillicuddy 

Brooke McMinn 

Taylor Moore 

Harry Mordue 

 



 

 

  

Speakers for Schools talk with Matthew Bird 
 

On June 6th, media, film and drama students from year 9 
and 12 were lucky enough to meet film and television 
producer Matthew Bird. Matthew has produced a number 
of films and TV shows, including óFortitude,ô óThe 
Musketeers,ô and óDeath in Paradise.ô 
 

He delivered a knowledgeable and thorough talk about the 
industry (which a number of our students are interested in) 
and engaged in a lot of discussion. He gave the group of 
40 students a really clear indication of the wide variety of 
jobs available within in the film and television industry. 
Many of our students went away with their eyes opened to 
the opportunities that are available to them, as well as how 
to go about applying for a job industry.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Mentors 

We have recently recruited and trained a new group of 

student mentors to add to our ever growing team at 

Longfield Academy. The new year 7 mentors have been 

nominated by staff for this role and we are delighted to 

have such an enthusiastic group work with. 

We will be putting them to work immediately to help with 

the year 6 transition visits and taster day. We are 

confidence that they will be positive role models not only 

for year 6 but also Longfield Academy as a whole. 

Congratulations go to: 

Anderson 

Olivia Furniss, Seryna Stribling, Alfie Jenner & Alfie-Lee 

Ward 

Matisse 

Kitty Burgess, Nicole Whetnall, Oliver Wiszk & Aidan 

Riphagen 

Galileo 

Emily Taylor, Hollie Green, Alfie Morgan & Jack Hinchey 

 

Mrs Peters & Mrs Bannan 

 

High Achieving Pupils 

On Friday 15th June Canterbury Christchurch 

University Outreach Team visited Longfield 

Academy. The team spoke with our year 7 and 8 

High Achieving Pupils (HAPs) about options 

following their GCSE exams and how important 

they really are! 

Students really enjoyed their visit and we hope 

to see them in the future. 

 

 

 

 

Year 11 Visit to Buckmore Park Karting Circuit 

 

On Wednesday 27th June a group of 12 students from year 11 

went to Buckmore Park Karting Circuit, spending an hour racing 

each other for the winners trophy. The boys loved it, showing their 

competitive spirit in amongst some awful driving.  

 

The karting session was their reward for completing a 9 months 

long motivational project in the build up to their final GCSE 

examinations. All 12 of these boys showed resilience, 

determination and a change in attitude in most areas, through 

focused 1-2-1 guidance and support sessions with designated 

members of staff from their college as well as weekly reflection 

sessions. The competitive element helped develop team cohesion 

and a desire to improve. Fingers crossed it pays dividends when 

the boys receive their results in August! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please support our school library!  

We have started to put together a wish list of books we would love to add to our shelves to support our students learning. It 

would be lovely if you could support us and make a purchase from our list.  

Would your company or business be able to support us? 

If you know your child has lost or damaged a book, you can purchase a replacement book (not necessarily the same 

book) from the list. This will help us a great deal in providing a good selection and quantity of books for loan.   

To view our list please click the link: http://amzn.eu/6ebSEet 

http://amzn.eu/6ebSEet


Year 7 Cricket Win 
 

Our year 7 students took part in their first ever mixed pairs cricket 
match against the Leigh Academy on Tuesday 13th June. It was an 
extremely close fought game where Longfield Academy came out 
on top and won by 10 runs. Students from both schools have 
enjoyed the fixture that much that we have penciled in a return 
leg at Longfield Academy in the coming weeks.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Volleyball  
 

On Friday 6th July, Longfield Academy attended the Kent 
School Games beach volleyball tournament at Margate beach. 
We entered 2 teams of under 15s boys and girls. The event 
was superbly run by Kent School Games and we got to 
compete in mini leagues against a variety of other schools in 
Kent. 
The girls team played 8 games, won 2, drew 2 and lost 4 in 
their first ever volleyball event. The boys finished in 4th place 
overall winning 3 of their games and narrowly losing in the 
semi final 13-12.  
Credit here needs to go to the students for attending this 
event when we had an INSET day at school and the rest of the 
students weren't in. This shows the level of passion our 
students have for sport here at Longfield Academy. 
 
 
 

Milestone Sports Day  

This year Milestone Academy asked for our support in running 

their sports day. We took 12 students along on the day who 

are part of our GCSE PE classes.  

They were involved in leading activities, demonstrating correct 

techniques and encouraging students to take part in the 

events. This was a well run event by Milestone and we look 

forward to supporting them in the future.  

District Athletics 

 
On Thursday 5th July students from Longfield attended the district 
athletics at Dartford Harriers track in central park. This is a large 
event with 17 schools from the district bringing their best athletes 
to compete across a range of track and field events. It is split into a 
boys and girls competition with the scores from each year group 
combined. 
 
As always the Longfield students gave a good account of 
themselves, with the following students being crowned as district 
champions in their events: 
 
Blaise Watts - 200m 
Calista Boulton - 200m  
Bethany Panton - 800m and 1500m  
 
Overall the boys finished in 9th place and the girls finished in 5th 
place. Well done to all that competed.  

 
Year 8 Boys Cricket 
 

The year 8s on 25th June played in a super 8s cricket match against 
Northfleet for boys. Super 8s cricket is an adapted version of the 
game where players bat in pairs and each pair bats for 4 overs. After 
4 overs the batters are changed, this continues until the 16 overs 
have been completed.  
 
For all of the boys that represented Longfield this was the first time 
they had played in a competitive cricket match. Our boys batted 
first and scored a respectable 71 runs against a very strong side. 
After 16 overs NTC got their chance to bat and quickly showed their 
experience and scored 72 runs with 4 overs to spare.  

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Trust Sports Day 
 
Monday 9th July was the annual Leigh Academies Trust Sports Day. This event again taking place at the Dartford Harriers track, 
sees all of the schools from the Trust competing in a variety of track and field events.  
 
This was another very successful day for the Academy with many of our students winning their events. As a whole school we 
finished in 5th place overall. At the end of the event each Trust school has to nominate an outstanding male and female 
athlete, those awards went to the following students: 
 
Outstanding male athlete - Jayden Boulton 
Outstanding female athlete - Bethany Panton 
 

Sports Day 2018 

Congratulations goes to Anderson college for 

winning this years sports day and also their first ever 

win! A huge thanks goes to all staff and students 

involved, it was a very competitive enjoyable day.  


